
 

Fawcett Elementary @ McKinley & Tacoma Public Schools 

Resources / Information Updates 

September, 2022 
**Welcome to the 2022-23 school year! Please know, once school resumes, you will be receiving our weekly family 
newsletter, via email, each Sunday afternoon. It will also be posted to our Fawcett Elementary School Facebook & 

Schoology pages, as well as our website. This will be in lieu of weekly phone robocalls, as you will be able to reference, as 
needed. Each week, new information will be labeled (*NEW).** 

 
Upcoming Dates in September, 2022:  

 September 2: Class lists posted by 4 PM (see below) 
 September 7th: Meet Your Teacher from 4-5 PM (see below)—if you took your TPS laptop home over 

the summer, please bring to this event! 
 September 8th: First Day for 1st-5th Grades --if you took your TPS laptop home over the summer, and did 

not bring it to Meet Your Teacher, please bring on the first day of school! 
 September 13th: First Day for Kindergarten & “Bye-Bye Breakfast” (see below) 
 September 14th: Weekly Wednesday Late Starts Begin, per TPS calendar (see the last page), @ 10 AM 

 



 
 

Late Starts: 

All schools begin one hour later on Wednesday mornings, except when noted otherwise on the TPS 

elementary calendar. Please refer to the last page of our weekly newsletter for the updated TPS elementary 

student calendar.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Classroom Lists & Teacher Requests: 

Please know that Fawcett 
Elementary does not accept 
requests from parents/guardians 
regarding future classroom and 
teacher placements.  Our staff 
collaboratively work on class lists 
for the next school year.  During 
this, we take careful consideration 
as to a multitude of information 
to make our classes as equitable 
as possible to meet the needs of 
all students.   
 
Because of this, and because all of 

our Fawcett teachers are highly trained and skilled practitioners, we respectfully ask that you not request a 
specific teacher.  All staff take part in ongoing professional development to ensure we deliver the highest 
quality of teaching and learning across the school.  Thank you, in advance, for respecting this request. 
 

With that said, class lists for the 2022-23 school year will be visibly posted by teacher and grade by 4 PM on 

Friday, September 2nd, outside of the cafeteria at McKinley on E McKinley Ave.  See picture above for 

reference. 

 



 
 

Transportation: 

Students transportation for the 2022-23 school year will default to how they were transported last year (i.e. bus 

or car line/pick-up). If you are unsure or need to make a change, please reach out to Ms. Kelly at (253) 571-

4737 or kpenswi@tacoma.k12.wa.us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:kpenswi@tacoma.k12.wa.us


 
 

TPS Vaccine Events & Staying Healthy: 

Please visit: TPS Vaccine Events - Tacoma Public Schools (tacomaschools.org). If your child needs any of the 

required back-to-school immunizations, they can get them free of charge at events run by our school district 

and MultiCare.  

COVID-19 Updates (*NEW): 

The health of our students and staff is a top priority. As we begin the new school year, we want to share 

updated COVID-19 information and the Washington State Department of Health guidance. 

 

All students who test positive for COVID-19 are required to isolate at home for at least five full 

days, regardless of vaccination status. 

They can return to school on day six if: 
 

 They have no symptoms, or symptoms are improving, AND 
 They’ve had no fever in the past 24 hours without fever-reducing medication 

 

Please notify the main office immediately, at 253.571.4700, if your child tests positive.  

Get more information on our COVID-19 FAQ page.  

 

Restricting the Release of Student Information (*NEW): 

TPS highlights the great work and accomplishments of students throughout our schools. Student stories can 

include a wide range of directory information, photos and video. If you would like to restrict the release of 

your child’s information, please complete this form. 

 

Update Your Contact Information: 

The best way to stay informed on what's happening at school is to ensure your contact information is current 

with our school’s main office. To receive updates by text message, take two steps. First, make sure our office 

has your cell phone number. Second, text "Yes" to 67587 to opt in. 

 

Access Compass: The TPS Family App: 
Use Compass: The TPS Family App to access your student's courses, register your student for clubs and 
activities, and make online payments. The welcome screen may look different than last year, but you can use 
your same login information if you already have an account. 
 

Hiring Efforts: 

The school district continues to offer $250 to $5,000 hiring bonuses to fill key positions, like nurses, LPNs, bus 

drivers, education support professionals and bus monitors.  

We are also looking for emergency substitute teachers and have changed the requirements so more people are 

temporarily eligible. Substitute pay has also increased to $200 per day.  

 
Find out more about job openings and hiring bonuses here: Careers - Tacoma Public Schools 
(tacomaschools.org)  
 

Plan for After-School Activities: 
Elementary students can once again participate in before and after school programs and clubs through our 

Beyond the Bell program. Get more information and register on Compass: The TPS Family App 

 

https://www.tacomaschools.org/departments/health/covid-19/tps-vaccine-event
https://doh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2022-03/821-165-K12SchoolsChildCare.pdf
https://doh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2022-03/820-229-SymptomExposureFlowchartK12SchoolsChildCare.pdf
https://www.tacomaschools.org/about/newsroom/health-safety
https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1601924855/tacomak12waus/t7qfdksahpbvpi0jj1hi/FERPAform_fillable.pdf
https://compass.tpsapps.org/
https://www.tacomaschools.org/jobs
https://www.tacomaschools.org/jobs
https://compass.tpsapps.org/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Fawcett Building Updates: 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Check out the latest and greatest updates regarding our temporary home at McKinley and stay up-to-date 
with the preliminary designs for our new building and planning. 

 
Planning and Construction - Tacoma Public Schools (tacomaschools.org) 

 

If you would like to check out the video that was shared to all students and staff on our Construction Day, 

please check it out here: https://youtu.be/J8pen0QdXDU 

 
If you would like to check out the construction progress in real-time, you can watch a live feed of the campus 
by using this URL :  
https://fawcett.tacomaschools.org/about/fawcett-construction 

 

 

https://www.tacomaschools.org/departments/pc
https://youtu.be/J8pen0QdXDU
https://fawcett.tacomaschools.org/about/fawcett-construction


 
 

Breakfast & Lunch Menus: 

TPS students can once again receive free breakfast and lunch in the 2022-23 school year, regardless of 

income. This will be offered as part of a new federal school meal funding option.  

As part of this programming option, select families will be asked to complete a Household Information Survey 
(this replaces the Free and Reduced-Price Meal Application families might be familiar with from past years). If 
your household is already directly certified, you will receive a confirmation from the school district, and you 
will not receive a Household Information Survey. 

Bookmark our school’s menus (breakfast & lunch online): Tacoma Public Schools | My School Menus 
 

Free Home Internet: 
If you are interested in free home internet, a new resource is available. In partnership with Comcast, the 
Tacoma Urban League is sponsoring free, high-speed internet for families who qualify. For more information, 
parents/guardians can reach out to the Tacoma Urban League directly at (253) 383-2007. 

 

Morning Drop-Off Reminders: 

As a reminder from last year, supervision does not begin until 8:50 AM, so please ensure you are either 

keeping your child in the car with you or supervising them until the bell rings and staff arrive outside at the 

gate. Given this is a congested, high-traffic area, please remind your child that if they are out of your vehicle 

prior to 8:50 AM, they should be waiting in line, chatting with friends if they’d like, but not playing games 

such as tag or catch. We appreciate your support in ensuring our students’ safety! 

 

End-Of-Day Transportation: 

If your child is new to riding the bus or your family is new to Fawcett, please email Ms. Kelly your child’s 

name and address and she will get the bus set up.  Times and locations will be available for you to view the 

end of August.  Her email is: kpenswi@tacoma.k12.wa.us. 

 

***It is vital, if your transportation changes, please call the main office to inform the school.  With this information, Ms. 

Kelly or Ms. Lori will communicate this important information to your child’s teacher, so he/she gets on the bus or picked 

up accordingly. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.myschoolmenus.com/instance/633/district/536
mailto:kpenswi@tacoma.k12.wa.us


 
 

Drop-Off/Pick-Up & Bus Zone: 

It is important, for the safety of all, and to be cognizant to the McKinley neighbors, to follow these important 

drop-off / pick-up expectations: 

 There will be no supervision in the morning prior to 8:50 AM on M/T/Th/F.  On Wednesdays, no 
supervision prior to 9:50 AM. 

 Drop-off and pick-up will occur on E 37th Street to the north of the school.  Please follow the cones, 
signs, and staff direction, as there is no parking on E. 37th Street (directly north of the school) or on the 
curb closest to the school on E. McKinley Ave., as that is where our busses will pick-up/drop-off. 

 E. McKinley Ave. (on the school side) will be for busses only.  Please do not drop-off, pick-up, or park 
here.  

 The only crosswalk will be on the corner of E. 37th Street & E. McKinley Ave.  Please adhere to direction 
of the crossing guard at this location. 

 School is out each day at 3:30 PM. 
 Please do NOT park on the sidewalk on G Street, as this is residential parking.  

 
Thank you for your support, patience, and assistance with this! 

 

Helpful Websites & Contact Information: 

 Fawcett Elementary School website: fawcettfalcons.com 
 Fawcett Elementary School Facebook page: 

https://www.facebook.com/fawcettfalcons/ 
 Tacoma Public Schools: https://www.tacomaschools.org/ 
 Main office phone number: (253) 571-4700 
 Fax number: (253) 571-4754 
 Address @ McKinley: 3702 E McKinley Ave, Tacoma, WA 98404 
 Fawcett Elementary School Schoology page: https://tps.schoology.com/school/2909062765 

 

If you haven’t already, please “Like” our Fawcett Elementary School Facebook page, as we are frequently adding a 

variety of additional resources, tips, ideas, and opportunities: www.Facebook.com/FawcettFalcons. Please know, if you 

have questions regarding anything posted on our Facebook page, we encourage you to call the main office to ask, or 

email, instead of messaging or posting on our page. This will get you the quickest response. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.tacomaschools.org/Fawcett/Pages/School-Closure-Resources.aspx
https://www.facebook.com/fawcettfalcons/
https://www.tacomaschools.org/
https://tps.schoology.com/school/2909062765
http://www.facebook.com/FawcettFalcons


 
 

 


